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7 May 2025 
 
 
RE: Hamza Ishfaq – Letter of Participation and Appreciation 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I have had the pleasure of working with Hamza Ishfaq over the past 3 months, as part of a 
joint venture with the University of Southern Queensland (USQ), to provide Gore Earthmoving 
(in Goondiwindi QLD) a mobile app extension to their back-office software system (“Cactis”) 
developed by Future Access. 
 
Hamza was part of a 4-student team at USQ charged with the task of building the mobile app 
which would provide a way for Gore field staff to capture job details and daily timesheets on 
their own mobile devices, the data from which would then be processed at head office into 
the Cactis system. 
 
Hamza was a key developer for the team that successfully delivered quality functional 
upgrades to the mobile app, that we can move forward with to fully integrate with our Cactis 
system.  At all times Hamza conducted himself in a very respectful, courteous, and 
professional manner, communicating frequently and effectively with his peers and the client. 
 
We are very appreciative of Hamza’s valuable contributions to our project, and wish him the 
greatest success with his future ventures. 
 
Sincerely 
 
James Khreim 
Owner and Director 
Future Access Pty Ltd 
 
 
 


